
 
 

360Daily.Net 

News360Daily@Hotmail.com 

 

 

February 18, 2018 

 

Custodian of Records 

CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTIRCT 

5100 W Sahara Ave, 

Las Vegas, NV 89146 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

 

Under the Nevada Open Records Act (NRS.239), we are requesting an opportunity to 

obtain copies of any and all public records in whatever medium they may be, regarding any and all 

communications of any kind, memorandum or other public records of any kind whatsoever 

between 

 

Please provide: All Documentation that CCAD is in full compliance with NRS 394.1688  

Annual review and update of plan for responding to crisis or emergency; maintenance, 

posting and distribution of plan; annual training for school employees. 

 

      1.  Each development committee shall, at least once each year, review and update as 

appropriate the plan that it developed pursuant to NRS 394.1687. In reviewing and 

updating the plan, the development committee shall consult with the director of the local 

organization for emergency management or, if there is no local organization for emergency 

management, with the Chief of the Division of Emergency Management of the Department 

of Public Safety or his or her designee. 

 

      2.  Each development committee shall provide an updated copy of the plan to the 

governing body of the school. 



 

      3.  The governing body of each private school shall: 

 

      (a) Post a notice of the completion of each review and update that its development 

committee performs pursuant to subsection 1 at the school; 

Evidence that CCSD has complied with NRS 394.1688 in 

2016, 2017. 
  

      (h) At least once each year, provide training in responding to a crisis and training in 

responding to an emergency to each employee of the school, including, without limitation, 

training concerning drills for evacuating and securing the school. 

 

It is intended that this request encompass any and all public records in the control of the Clark 

County School District for each school, of its staff may obtain, which relate in any way to the 

above subject and/or situation. It is asked that this request be considered in the broadest possible 

way allowed under Nevada law.  

 

If there are any fees for searching or copying these records, please inform me if the cost 

will exceed $25.00. However, we would also like to request a waiver of all fees in that the 

disclosure of the requested information is in the public interest and will contribute significantly to 

the public’s understanding of the issues addressed in this letter. 

 

Specifically, as a news organization, we ask for any and all public records subject to NRS 

239.0105(1) which are applicable to the above request. This request should be considered in the 

broadest possible way allowed under Nevada law. 

 

If access to the records we are requesting will take longer than a ‘reasonable’ amount of 

time, please contact me with information about when we might expect copies or the ability to 

inspect the requested records. 

 

If you deny any or all of this request, please cite each specific exemption you feel justifies 

the refusal to release the information and notify me of the appeal procedures available to me under 

the law. 

 

Thank you for considering my request. 

Sincerely, 

 

Rob Lauer 

Political Reporter 

360Daily.net 

702 271-4436 


